Revised President’s Report 
I would like to begin by congratulating our labor attorney, Fern Steiner, on her upcoming retirement. We appreciate her many years of service to the DSA and wish her the best in this next chapter of her life. We are looking forward to our current legal defense, Bobbit, Pinckard and Fields, stepping into this role and further supporting the DSA in all labor negotiations. 
Later this year, we will also be filling the position of Louisa Hicks, Director of Finance and Administration, as she prepares for retirement. 
As we progress through 2024, the DSA will continue advocating for all members.  We will continue to work to ensure deputies are given the respect and appreciation they deserve and work with the Sheriff, and county administrators on the issues facing our members. 
This year we plan to enhance our support structures and advocacy efforts to address the unique challenges and opportunities our members face. We are focused on representing your needs at higher levels and ensuring that you have access to resources that foster career advancement and personal growth. 
I hope you’ll join me in welcoming and supporting our entire board in 2024, as we continue to collaborate on finding solutions to the issues affecting our association members. 
Stay safe and take care of one another, 
Michael O’Deane 
President
